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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for 
publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notifi cation. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready 
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
Tobacco Source
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
HD South
All American Cycle   
HD Ft Lauderdale 
VFW Post 9697
Kings Head Pub
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC

Mastermailer
Texas Rose Saloon
Cagney's
Mickey's Bar
Luke's Place
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
Chop Shop Customs
Joseph's Recycling
Enforcers MC

Beer Barn
Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
HD Sunrise
FOE- Eagles
HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
Thunder Cycles
CycleLab
Biker’s Inc.

mail

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

.
We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!

One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fi ghting to protect your rights.
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President's Thoughts

I want to Thank all of those who came out to our Semi-Annual Event we held at the 
Broward Shrine Club in Hollywood on January 22, 2012. I am so glad that the South 
Florida President’s Council gives us 3 Events a year since this is one of the major ways 

we can raise funds for our not for profi t organization.

With more MC’s, Groups, & Associations growing and entering our community, it’s important 
that ABATE can be there for them. We give a ¼ page free space, or a discount for larger 
sizes for those needing to post an event. For one month only. We have at least 1600 copies 
that go out to the public and establishments every month. Plus we have our website that 
gives some businesses some exposure as well. www.abatese.org. If anyone is interested in advertising or has 
information that needs to be heard, please feel free to contact anyone on the board.

And now for some news from Tallahassee………

ABATE of FL’s Stiffer Penalties Bill Passes 1st Committee

Tallahassee, FL January 27, 2012 - ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Stiffer Penalties Bill, Senate Bill 1754, has 
passed its fi rst committee.  The Senate Transportation Committee passed the Bill with 7 yes votes and zero 
no votes. Doc, ABATE of Florida’s Lobbyist, spoke before the committee during the hearing and said there no 
negative comments.
 
The next committee for the Bill will be the Senate Criminal Justice Committee.  We can use everyone’s help to 
contact the members of this committee to urge them to pass this Bill. The committee’s Chair, Sen. Greg Evers 
(850-487-5000), is the Sponsor of our Bill.  Other members are:

Sen. Charlie Dean Vice Chair        (850) 487-5017

Sen. Mike Bennett (850) 487-5078
Sen. Alan Hays (850) 487-5014
Sen. Gwen Margolis (850) 487-5121
Sen. Chris Smith (850) 487-5112

Any questions regarding this Bill should be directed to ABATE of Florida, 
Inc.’s State Legislative Trustee, Darrin “Scribe” Brooks at statelegislative@abatefl orida.com.

Let’s hope this Bill gets passed this time around! And let’s make every effort to get our voices heard by con-
tacting those listed above.

Until next time…

Be Strong, Ride Safe and Be Free

Peace, Johnny Rose
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ATTENTION
Yearly membership pins available for 

purchase when you renew your membership. 
Shirts and patches available also .

Call Johnny Rose 
(954) 868-4390

for details!!

DEADLINE: 20th of each 
Month for Articles, Ads, 

Flyers, etc.

Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence by either email: 
membership@abatese.org or by phone: 954-385-2837 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

ABATE products may also be purchased at:

March 2012

February 2012
Diana Berg 
Christopher M Brennan 
Dick Bronnenberg 
Kimberly Kimbrough 
James A Lake 
Joseph “Sportster Joe” Podojack 
Debbie “Trick” Waterbury 
Craig Watts 
Donald “Donnie” Williams 
Jerry Wilsey 
Sylvester Anderson 
R Kevin “Whistler” Conner 
Eric Contione 
Nivaldo Garcia 
Derek Joseph 
Julia “Sweet 2th” Kelleher 

Ronald Bond 
Rick “Squirrel” Ceballos 
Steven Cohen 
Diego Dominguez 
Dustin C. “Dusty” Dunn 
Maureen “MGM” Hernandez 
Richard “Rick” Hernandez 
Pat Lewis 
Theresa “Terri” Magan 
Edmond “Big ED” Michaud 
Dennis Murawski 

Alexander “Grandpa” Morris 
David Stoots 
Russ Tyler 

Karl Rentel 
Renee Reoli 
Jeff “Big Jeff” Richmond 
Allen “Ace” Ryant 
Carrie Stephens 
Gino Tassoni 
Carolyn “Precious” Ulloa 
Robert “Dutch” Van Donge 
Marlene Wiseman 
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ABATE of Florida, Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Jan. 15, 2012

Our President Johnny Rose called the meeting to order at 
10:10am. There were 37 members, no members at large 
and no guests. Total in attendance: 37.The meeting started 
following the Pledge of Allegiance, and a prayer by Jimmy 
Les.
   
President’s Report
Johnny thanked all members for coming out on this chilly 
morning. He also thanked everyone for his or her thoughts 
and prayers while he was recuperating from surgery. There 
was a celebration of life for Wheels of Man MC member 
Peco. It seems one day you are having a good time with a 
friend or acquaintance, the next day they are gone. Please 
be careful out there.  Next Sunday is our semi-annual event 
and we will need a lot of help. More details will be given 
under the Events Coordinator ‘s Report.

Vice-President’s Report
Old Hippy reported we would need as much help as we 
can get for next Sundays event. Remember we only have 
3 events per year in which we raise the money needed to 
support our chapter. Any time you can give is greatly ap-
preciated. We also need a volunteer to handle Newsletter 
Distribution. Please see any board member if interested. 
If you want to step up and be part of the decision making 
process of our chapter, see any board member or trustee. 
Starting in March we will be holding nominations for all 
Executive Board and trustee positions for 2012-2013. If 
you are interested in running for any position, now is the 
time fi nd out what the position entails.

Secretary’s Report
A motion was made to accept the minutes of the Decem-
ber’s meeting as printed in the newsletter. Motion second-
ed, all in favor, motion passed.   

Treasurer’s Report
Joe read the fi nancial report for December. A motion was 
made, seconded to accept the Treasurers report. All in 
favor, motion passed.

Sergeant at Arms Report
Geo reported for next week’s event. “Many hands make for 
little work”. Please come out and support your chapter.

Road Captain’s Report
Frank reported there was a nice turnout for the Blessing of 
the Bikes at the States MC clubhouse. Upcoming events 

will be announced under Good of the Order.
Please check the hotline for run updates and important 
information.

Safety Directors Report
Dave reported on an incident, which had taken place at 
Hooters on University Drive in Sunrise. It appears the City 
of Sunrise conducted a “motorcycle only stop” in the park-
ing lot. They were checking endorsements on licenses, red 
or blue led lights on bikes etc. Needless to say we will be 
contacting the City of Sunrise Chief of Police and look into 
the circumstances involved. 

Products Report
Jackie reported we have products. We also have long sleeve 
shirts. She also reminded our members you do not have to 
wait for our monthly meeting if you need something. Feel 
free to give her a call and make arrangements. Her number 
is listed in the newsletter.
. 
Events Coordinator
As announced last month due to personal schedules Jackie 
can no longer be our events coordinator. Many thanks for 
all her hard work over the past year especially since she 
was handling not 1 but 2 trustee positions. Johnny Rose re-
ported we are running a little behind for next week’s event 
but we will make it happen. We have sponsors but will 
need door prizes. No matter where you go, please ask for 
a door prize. There will be a quick planning meeting right 
after today’s meeting. We will need your help to make this 
event a huge success. A very special Thank You goes to our 
very own Chris Sharpe and “Boots” Buchholz in the State 
Offi ce. Certain time frames must be met with insurance 
requests and without their valuable assistance next week’s 
event might have been in jeopardy.

State Reps Report
Chris reported there was no State Meeting this month. 
Next month’s State Meeting is in Tallahassee. Probably the 
most important state meeting you can attend as we will ride 
to the capitol and have the opportunity to meet with our 
elected offi cials. Since the state legislature has started early, 
this years Tallahassee run to the capitol is being held on the 
2nd weekend in February. So dress warmly as the last time 
it was held in February the air temperature was 40 degrees. 
Hotel rooms are available for a price, but tent camping is 
FREE.
Stiffer Penalty’s bill has been introduced into the Senate. 
Senator Greg Evers introduced Senate bill #1754 “Traffi c 
Offences”. Additions to the bill were pedestrians and bi-
cycle riders. Please contact your State Senators and request 
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their support for SB#1754. 
The vertical tag issues will be brought up, also motorcycles 
to be treated as cars when it comes to public parking.
Volunteers are needed for bike week. This year bike week is 
the second week on March, should be a lot warmer than last 
year. If you go, please support our State Campground. Bike 
week is the only fundraiser the state has, with the economy, 
they have had to reduce the size of the campground they 
rent. So come on out and support the state and all our chap-
ters who fi ght for your rights.

Membership Report
George reported we have 631 members. 
We have had a number of members comment they have 
not received their membership card or newsletter. If you 
have a problem, please contact George or Paul our Chapter 
Secretary. Both their phone numbers and email addresses 
are listed in the newsletter.
BUT Remember
It is impossible to process a new or renewal membership 
application, send out your membership card and a newslet-
ter to your home:
IF WE CAN”T READ THE INFORMATION ON THE 
APPLICATION.
Please print or write legibly.

Newsletter Editor
Wildcat reminded all members that all articles; contribu-
tions, pictures etc are due by the 20th of each month. All 
articles are due by Friday 1/20/12. Sadly due to personal 
scheduling Wildcat will be giving up her trustee position in 
June. Anyone interested to become the Newsletter Editor 
please call her ASAP. She has given us 6 months notice, 
which will give her plenty of time to train someone who 
is willing to step up and take over the position. If you are 
interested please contact her or any board member. Her new 
email address is: wildcatlady2009@comcast.net

Legislative Report
Old Hippy reported we must be vigilant. The MRF is 
following issues with legislation where bills introduced 
on the federal level and were voted on the very next day 
after being introduced. One in question is a Federal Safety 
Requirement when operating a motorcycle. You must have 
a motorcycle endorsement, mirrors, lights, signals, brake 
lights etc and a helmet. We will be following this issue very 
closely and keep you posted.

Public Relations
Fern was excused. No report

Advertising 
Hope reported we have just a few outstanding invoices. 
Any member who has the time to deliver them personally is 
greatly appreciated. Johnny Rose reminded all members, no 
matter where you go try to get a business card ad. The cost 
is very low and helps support our newsletter.

Social Directors Report
Karen was excused. January’s birthday party was held last 
night at Luke’s. Remember “Its on the way home”. There 
were 36 members who came out and had a great time. 
Check the hotline for the location next month’s birthday 
party.

Newsletter Distribution
Due to personal commitments Karin has had to give up 
over seeing the distribution of the newsletter. Charlie has 
stepped up and will be handling the newsletter distribution. 
He will be working closely with Old Hippy and Karen to 
ensure a smooth transition.

Quartermaster’s Report
Bob Anz was excused. Johnny Rose reported we would be 
handling the cooking at next week’s event.

Photographer’s Report
Axman was excused, no report. Johnny reported if you take 
any pictures at any event; please email them to our newslet-
ter editor and web-master for posting on the web site and 
printing in the newsletter

Web-Master’s Report
Mike was excused. Johnny Rose reported the web is up 
and running. However we are having some issues with 
our email server. Mike is working on changing out out the 
server. Old Hippy reported all advertisers are given a link 
on our web site to theirs when they advertise with us. This 
is free of charge.

Legal Council
Chris reported all issues have been reported in previous 
reports.

Old Business
None

New Business
Geo reported on the importance of communication. For 
example due to a lack of communication today there is an 
American Legion Rider event, which we were not aware 
of. Our legion post supports us 100% and now is the time 
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for us to help support them. If you do not belong to this 
post join, whether a full member, SAL or Ladies Auxiliary 
now it the time. To keep the avenue of communication open 
between our organizations and to show our support for ev-
erything the post does for us, a motion was made, seconded 
to provide a full-page ad in our newsletter to the American 
Legion for their use at no charge. After a brief discussion a 
vote was called for. All in favor, motion passed. 

Good of the Order
After today’s meeting
Wings of Gold Appreciation Party at Peterson’s Harley 
Davidson North

1-20-12 Eternal MC Clubhouse grand opening and Scrap-
py’s Birthday Party. Eternals MC and Black Pistons MC 
now have a shared clubhouse. They are located at 158 NE 
33rd. Oakland Park FL. Open house is held every Friday 
and all are welcome. Each MC will hold an open house on 
alternate Fridays, so in other words, there will be an open 
house every Friday. You can’t beat that. For more informa-
tion call 786-416-5469

The 6th Annual Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle Show. 
The event will be held at Frost Park on Jan. 28, 2012. You 
will not fi nd a greater collection of antique motorcycles in 
the same place at the same time. You don’t want to miss 
this one. Our membership and safety booth will be there 
and best of all there is NO CHARGE to attend. For more 
information call 954-830-8855

1-29-12 Der Kreiger MC Hollywood Annual. The event 
will be held at All Stars located at 2201 W. Sample Rd in 
Pompano Beach. They are located on the NW corner of 
Sample and Powerline Roads. Starting at 12:00. For more 
information call: 954-257-3919

2-11-12 Everglades Conversation and Sportsman’s Club 
Annual Wild Hog Barbeque. 20.00 per ticket include 
food. The event will be held at Monroe Station located 7 
miles east of Everglades City on Tamiami Trail. For more 
information call 954-931-2636

We all know there is a President’s Council overseeing the 
MC’s and certain groups and associations. There is also a 
President’s Council who oversee the Sport Bike Commu-
nity.
We will be meeting with the newly formed President’s 
Council who will oversee all groups and associations other 
than MC’s. This association will work hand and hand with 
the Presidents Council which overseer’s the MC’s. Moving 

forward this is a great partnership.

We are proud to announce long time member and I mean 
LONG time member Cigar Charley is now a full patch 
member of the Keltics MC. Congratulations Charley.

It is always nice to know you have friends in high places. 
Member Zane Kelleher advised that his wife Barbara 
is Director of Public Information for the Department of 
Transportation State of Florida. She is willing to help us out 
anyway she can. Thank you Barbara, we will be in contact, 
Zane is also on the Board of Directors for the Broward 
Shrine Club who will be assisting us on next weeks event. 
After all it is being held at their house.
The Broward Shrine Club is located at 2900 Taylor Street 
in Hollywood.

Every Thursday States MC has an open house at their 
clubhouse. Cash bar is open but the food is free until it runs 
out. My understanding is they had Chicken Parmesan last 
week and it was excellent. Their clubhouse is located at 761 
SW 13Ct Pompano Beach.

Remember to check the Hotline @ 954-310-4636 for all 
updates

A motion was made, seconded to adjourn the meeting. All 
in favor, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 11:45am 

These minutes were summarized 
and submitted by:

Paul A. Melcer

Paul Melcer

Secretary
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OldHippy's Corner

As we move into this Legislative season it kind 
of makes me remember all the past ones, where 
things could have and did in some cases happen 

to affect us in some manner or another. Lucky for us we 
have MRO’s (Motorcycle Rights Organization) like MRF 
(Motorcycle Riders Foundation) who look out for us on 
the national level and ABATE of Florida (American Bikers 
Against Totalitarian Enactments, which later turned into 
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education) who looks 
after us on the state level, which was also an instrumental 
part of getting Florida’s helmet law changed to a Freedom 
of Choice helmet state. 
These like so many of MRO’s around the country are 
manned by volunteers and  fi nancially supported by people 
who know that without them we would be at the mercy of 
the know it all’s that get elected.  Just imagine where we 
would be subject to if they were not in place!  
Let’s go ahead and name a few:
Mandatory Helmet Law:  We got it changed in 2000 
with a lot of support, but every year it seems to come up 
in some form and just recently, at the last minute we were 
able to stop the federal government from trying to black-
mail the states, by withholding highway funds if they did 
not have one.
Handlebar Height:  It wasn’t that long ago that the law 
was so vague it did not consider the size of the rider when 
determining if it is legal. 
Custom Bikes and Modifi cations: This is how it all got 
started! Couldn’t build them let alone change them back 
then.  And according to the EPA standards out there now, 
no changes to the engine performance, like carburetors, 
intake, exhaust or ignition change be done unless you 
have it tested after in a lab. Do your pipes have an EPA 
approval marking on them? Oh, forgot to mention the 
vertical tag that would have cost you a grand!!
Right to Ride on the Roads: Remember a few years back 
when Delray Beach tried to ban motorcycles from a sec-
tion of road and was met with stiff opposition, which made 
them change their mind especially after ABATE lawyers 
had their say?  This still can happen, with all the priva-
tization going on who’s to say they can forbid use from 
riding on, let’s say…I-595 when it is done?
Clothing that we Must Wear:  Military Bases already 
make it mandatory to wear refl ective as well as day 
“glow” green or orange colors. Who is to say that they 

can’t make us do the same along 
with body armor? I don’t know 
about you, but I don’t want to look 
like a guy on the corner selling 
newspapers or asking for a hand 
out when I ride. 
Just Knowing What is Happen-
ing:  ABATE of Florida, Southeast 
Chapter puts out a monthly news-
letter with all the information that 
will keep you up to date on issues 
facing us as riders, not counting an 
up to date web site that has links 
that can help educate and keep you informed. Before, it was 
all word of mouth, which would usually come too late to do 
anything about it.
Safety and Awareness Programs:  With these programs in 
place, for awhile, we have seen a drop in rider’s fatalities 
in the past few years. Before, I guess it was the old “LOOK 
OUT” he can’t see you method.  
There also have been so many times that they will not even 
bother to introduce anything or change something that might 
infringe on our rights as a biker because they know that we 
are watching them with our paid lobbyist and we have the 
ability to remove them from offi ce at the next election with 
our sheer number of members.
Those where just a few of the things that Motorcycle Rights 
Organizations like ABATE do for us as riders and why 
everybody needs to support them.
Just to let you know, Southeast Chapter puts out over 1,600 
newsletters a month partially funded by advertisers, and 
the rest coming from the 3 Event Dates (which have been 
going on for many years, one being last month) that were 
allotted to us by the South Florida President’s Council 
of Motorcycle Clubs (SFPC), and recognized by South 
Florida Confederation of Clubs (SFLCOC). They under-
stand the need for ABATE. That without these important 
funds generated by those events, we would not be able to 
exist and fi ght for biker rights, let alone keep you informed 
with our publication every month. We all need to thank 
them for giving this Chapter the opportunity to continue 
with our goals as your State MRO. 
In closing, I want to thank all those who came out to our 
Semi-Annual Event.  And especially to the clubs who 
showed up in force for their much needed support in our 
cause. Also the Stiffer Penalty Bill has been reintroduced 
again and hopefully with the wording that includes bicycles 
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Exp: 11/2011

and pedestrians, it will be passed this year.
Hope you can make it to the Freedom Rights Rally to the State Capital Feb. 10-13 and now is also the time to make your 
plans for Bike Week. Abate is the best place to camp and is the place to party, plus it is a major fund raiser for us.

Till next time

Ride Free and Ride Safe

OldHippy
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BROWARD COUNTY
LIBERTARIAN PARTY
SUPPORTS ABATE &
“FREEDOM OF THE ROAD”
VISIT: WWW.LPBROWARD.US

Paid Advertisement

Call to Action

Website at:
http://www.abatefl orida.com

At the top in the choices on left,
click on the new selection

Legislative Info Center

Lynn Hara
highly

recommends
this Vet.

He's a
Vet

who cares!
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Some of last year and this month have been pretty rough for some us. Not just fi nancially, but mentally 
and physically as well.

We've had Terry "The Blindman" in the Hospital in November and had a close call from complications of 
his Liver and Kidneys. He's doing well, but still gets a little weak every now and then. He will be needing 
some transplants in the very near future.

Johnny Rose, our President had a blockage from an abcess in his lower Intestines and we almost lost 
him too. He is also doing well and has a long road to recovery. He will be having re-construtive surgery 
in about 4-6 months from now. Hopefully sooner if all goes well.

And let's not forget about "Rainman". He had foot surgery around the same time Johnny was in the Hos-
pital. Last time I heard, his foot surgery didn't work for him. Hope it gets better soon.

Then we lose "Peco" (wommc) while traveling home and lost control of his bike due to a heart condition.

Thoughts and prayers go out to Bruce Sonnenfeld's mother who just had surgery for removal of Cancer. 
She will be undergoing Chemo Therapy treatment soon. We wish for your mother a speedy recovery. 
And with Deepest Sympathy of your best-friend George. So sorry for your loss.

ABATE SE Chapter Life-Member Dave Carter (owner of Mickey's Bar in Pompano) went down on his 
motorcycle Thursday night on his way home around the vicinity of Hillsboro Blvd and Dixie Hwy. He only 
had one more mile to go to be with his family. He had a head injury, some broken ribs, and don't know 
for sure if anything else was broken or not. By the time everyone reads this we hope you are up and 
awake and ready for business! We Love you Dave, we are praying hard for you. We hope to see you 
soon and back to riding again!

Please, always keep all sick or injured in your prayers. 
  
And please always keep your memberships Up-to-Date!!

Or join ABATE today for your D & D Insurance.

Ride Safe and Ride Free

Lee Ann Lewis "Wildcat"

news@abatese.us

954-868-1244

Thinking of You

prayers. 

Date!!
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Vice Prez

Exp: 11/2011

I’m keeping this short due to me being under the weather.
I want to say thanks for all the members and supporters that came out to our last event. We are now concentrat-
ing our efforts toward the Memorial Event which we are hoping will be bigger and better than last year.
At the next Chapter meeting we’ll be looking to fi ll a couple of Trustee positions that have become open,  and 
hope we can fi nd willing volunteers to step up in these important positions.

Our legal team is looking into issues that happen at the bike night a few weeks back in Sunrise when Motorcy-
cles where targeted. Remember, there are common knowledge laws, like endorsements that riders need to have 
and there is no excuse for not having one.
The State Run to the Capital is this month. If you have never been and have the time, it would be a chance to be 
able to be a part of riders showing the boys in power that we do care what they do. You 
can also walk the halls and visit with them where they work.

That’s it for now...

Keep the Shiny side up, and the Greasy side Down! 

OldHippy
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Exp: 8/2011
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Exp: 1/2012

Exp: 11/2012

10% off if you show your ABATE Card!

Exp:11/2011

Exp: 11/2012
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Weekly Bike Nights & Bar Discounts:

American Legion
 Post 321 - Cooper City

Bike Night Every 2nd Friday

Thurs: Cafe' 27
Sat: Luke's Place

El Coqui MG. Club House Is Open On 
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday From 8:30 

Pm To? 1206 S Dixie Hwy Hollywood. 
Call Short Fuse 754-423-6744
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street, 
Cooper City

(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-782-6500
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Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636 ...
Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

2012 2012FEBRUARY

1                 2                 3                 4                  

5                6                  7                 8                 9                 10               11

12              13                14               15               16               17               18

19               20               21               22               23               24               25

26               27               28               29  
Mickey's

Bike Night

February 10th through the 13th - ABATE of Florida, Inc. 17th Annual Freedom Rights Rally - See pg 32 

February 12 - AOA MC Ft Lauderdale Valentine's Annual

Third 
Tradition MC

Annual

Alternative
W P B
Party

USMVMC
Homestead

Party

17th Annual
Freedom 

Rights
Rally

7            

Rally

STATE
MEETING

Monticello, FL

RIDE
TO THE

CAPITAL

ABATE
Chapter
Meeting

States MC
Lake Worth

Annual

Wheels
of Man MC
Deerfi eld

Beach
See pg 27

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Every Thursday - Dinner at the States MC Pompano Clubhouse - 7 pm

States MC
Pompano

Clam Night 4 pm
See pg 36
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Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636...
 Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

2012                              MARCH                          2012

4                 5                 6                 7                  8                 9                 10

1                  2                 3         

11               12               13               14                15               16               17

18               19               20               21                22               23               24

25               26               27               28                29               30               31        

Der Kreiger MC
Port Saint Lucie

Annual
See pg 21

Fiasco Bros MC
Annual

Black Pistons MC
Ft Lauderdale

Party
See pg 28

ABATE
Chapter
Meeting
Keltics MC
Broward
Annual

USMVMC
Chapter 1

Party

Hermandad MC
Annual

Black Pistons MC
Treasure Coast

Annual

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Every Thursday - Dinner at the States MC Pompano Clubhouse - 7 pm
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Membership Application ABATE of Florida, Inc.Southeast Chapter
P.O.  Box 292693 ,FTL, FL 33329

Membership Dues: $20.00 per person for 1 year or $150.00 for a Life Membership.

 Date_______ New   ReNew   Inactive     Address Change  Transfer  Card Issued  
FULL NAME ________________________________________________________________
ROAD NAME _______________________________________________________________                                        
Address ____________________________________________________________________
City_____________________________________________________St _____Zip_________
Phone (____) _____________________________Cell (____) _________________________
E-Mail______________________________________________________________________
Registered Voter?__________St House:______________Senate_________US Dist._____                         

Signature________________________________________________
Offi ce use:

Fill out this form , sign it & attach your check or money order for $150.00 for Life, 
$20.00 for 1 Year & mail to the address above.  

Your Ad
Could Be

Here!
For More Info
See page 30 

for More Details,
Or Contact:

Lee Ann "Wildcat" Lewis -
Newsletter Editor
Ph. 954-868-1244

Email: news@abatese.us
Or: Hope Lanius - Advertising

Ph: 954-415-1758
Email: hlanius@bellsouth.net



29S.E. Chapter Abate of Florida, Inc. 



30S.E. Chapter Abate of Florida, Inc. 

                                                                                                ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter  
        www.abatese.org 

American Bikers Aiming Toward Education 
 

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter 
ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization 

Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general 
public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image. 

 
 

Newsletter Ad Rates: 
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please Contact: 
Suzanne Keen       954-816-8536 
peachynfl@aol.com 
 
Or any member of the  
Board of Directors 
 
Mail your information and check to: 
 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter 
PO Box 292693 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329 
 
You will be contacted ASAP 
Thanks for your support 
 
CONTACT:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
SIZE AND DURATION OF AD:______________________________________________ 
 
NAME:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBERS:_______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:__________________________________________________________________        

     Business Card 
One month        =$12.19 
Three months    = 25.60 
Six months        = 47.55 
One year            = 85.57 

¼ Page 
One month       = $24.38 
Three months   =   48.76 
Six months       =  98.99 
One year           =  150.17 

       Half Page 
One Month     = $36.57 
Three months =   75.58 
Six months      =  140.19 
One year         =   252.33 

 
Full Page 
 
 
 

One month     =  $ 48.76 
Three months =   120.68 
Six months     =   223.08 
One year         =  401.53 

Please Contact:
Lee "Wildcat" Lewis    954-868-1244
news@abatese.us

A     B     A     T     E

DATE:
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This Page Sponsored by Princess Sharon
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What Are You Thankful For?

We all are thankful for the things in our lives we think are good and we should realize that all these are Blessings from God.
The other side of that coin is the things in our lives we think are bad are also Blessings from God. We tend to thank God for all the good 
,but we should also give thanks for the bad.

The truth of what I’m talking about is God is in charge of all things, both good and bad. Sometime I wonder why some of us seem to be 
Blessed more than others, that’s a question I can’t answer.
I do think that all things in our lives good or bad are used by God to help us grow as He wants us to.

God will see our reaction to the things He puts in our lives to build our 
character, and to make the changes we need. Maybe some of us need to change how we act, like patience, how we treat others, how we 
deal with everyday problems. I think He might want us to ask what would Jesus do “WWJD” more often.

God made us perfect, we became imperfect, He wants to make us all perfect again, the way He made us to be through the love of His 
son Jesus Christ, and to love one another as He loves us.

I’ll close with a Bible verse, 1st Corinthians 13: 4-8 “Love is patient, Love is kind, It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud, it 
does not dishonor others, it is not self seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no records of wrongs, Love does not delight in evil but 
rejoices with truth. It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. Love never fails.”

We must thank God for all things. He is in control.

As Always

Your Chaplin

Poppiepp
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From Your Safety Director

Exp: 4/2012

FEBRUARY
Valentines, Hearts, and Love

 
What does this have to do with motorcycle safety? Well this February, you will want to give valentines to those that you love and are 
close to your heart. And when you get right down to it, the best thing that you can give is your beating heart. When you leave home, 
those that you love and those that love you want you to arrive safely back home. One of the best ways of doing that is to be safe on your 
bike. That means seeing and being seen. Think about putting more lights on your bike. The more lights, the better the other drivers can 
see you. I have put the modulator on my front head light. It fl ickers during the day. I have noticed more cars stopping when pulling out 
from shopping centers and side streets because they see the fl ickering headlight. It gets their attention. I also have extra break lights 
that fl ash several times when breaking. Those talking on the phone behind me know that I am stopping and I stand a better chance of 
them not running me over. Just be sure that any lights that you put on your bike are legal to have on it. No blue lights, and red for tail and 
breaking only. 
Now, on seeing. Watch for road hazards. I have seen just about everything on the roads down here. From golf balls to parts of truck tires, 
to refrigerators. Slow down on the turns. There may be some sand, or loose gravel on the road. I have heard 
from several that they were leaning into a turn and there was some sand on the road that they did not see in 
time and the tires slid out from under them. Slowing down and taking an extra second or two when making a 
turn, sure beats going down on these asphalt roads. We all Live to Ride, and Ride to Live. I just want to see 
everyone to live and ride till you are 100 years old. Then if you need to, get a trike, and keep on riding. Instead 
of wishing everyone a Happy Valentines Day, I want to make it Happy Valentines Month, and for everyone to 
arrive alive. Ride safe. No shorts, no fl ip fl ops. Remember, dress for the slide, not for the ride. The road is a 
cheese grater with pot holes. 

David “Gimpy” Gregory
Safety Director
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Cafe' 27 Customers, Bikes, Vendors, & BartendersCafe' 27 Customers, Bikes, Vendors, & Bartenders
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

MOTORCYCLE-RIDING CONGRESSWOMAN SHOT
In what has been described as a national tragedy, a deranged 
gunman opened fi re during a public meeting with constituents 
by Arizona Congresswoman Gabrielle Giffords outside a Tucson 
supermarket on January 8 that left six dead and more than a 
dozen injured including the state rep who was critically injured with 
a bullet wound to the head.
Giffords, 40, rides motorcycles and married an astronaut at a wed-
ding where everything had to be biodegradable. She is a centrist 
three-term Democrat who champions gun rights, lists fi scal disci-
pline as one of her top issues and was re-elected in a conservative 
district when Republicans took control of the House. 
Before entering politics she ran the family tire business, which 
was founded by her grandfather in 1949. Perhaps growing up in 
an auto-focused family led to her love of motorcycles. She is a 
co-chair of the Congressional Motorcycle Caucus with Republican 
Walt Jones of North Carolina. 
In 2009 Rep. Giffords taped a video message encouraging people 
to ride their motorcycles to work, saying that she likes to ride mo-
torcycles, but also likes that they leave a smaller carbon footprint 
than cars. She also sided with motorcycle riders who favor state 
legislation to ride helmet-free, as she does.
Though early reports suggested Giffords was fatally shot, she 
miraculously survived being shot point-blank through the brain 
and her doctors are optimistic about her chances of recovery. The 
thoughts and prayers of America’s motorcycling community are 
with her and the other victims of this tragic assault.
NEW YEAR, NEW LAWS
The New Year rang in several new laws across the country affect-
ing the motorcycle riding community, including the onerous new 
California anti-noise law that requires EPA-labeling for motorcycle 
exhausts on bikes built after 2012. 
Other less volatile laws also took effect on January 1st, including 
another California law that requires would-be motorcyclists under 
21 to complete an approved safety course before an applicant can 
receive an instruction permit to learn to ride. California lawmakers 
also passed a law to curb motorcycle thefts by outlawing posses-
sion of so-called “pigtails” which are homemade ignitions that allow 
a crook to start a motorcycle in as little as 20 seconds. Previously, 
burglary tools for the purpose of breaking into or stealing a vehicle 
other than a motorcycle were prohibited.
Several states have recently enacted legislation requiring the 
completion of a motorcycle training course before being issued a 
motorcycle license endorsement, and this year Connecticut and 
North Carolina join the growing list of states tightening restrictions 
on motorcycle licensure for newbie riders. In Oregon, a new train-
ing requirement went into effect to mandate safety classes for new 

motorcyclists under the age of 30, and the law will expand over the 
next few years to include all new riders regardless of age.
Already in the works for 2011, state legislatures are considering 
new laws to ban passengers under 8 years old in Virginia (House 
Bill 1850), allow Sunday motorcycle sales in Indiana (Senate Bill 
108), and calls for a helmet law in Kentucky (House Bill 163). In 
Nebraska, Legislative Bill 62 has been fi led to allow adult riders to 
opt out of the state’s mandatory helmet law with the completion of 
an approved motorcycle safety course.
EUROPE TO MANDATE ABS FOR MOTORCYCLES
A European Union Commission has presented its proposal for new 
framework regulation for motorcycles. It plans to mandate anti-lock 
braking systems (ABS) for motorcycles with more than 125cc 
displacement from 2017 onwards. 
Although the fi rst anti-lock braking system was installed on a 
motorcycle in 1988, only 16% of all newly manufactured motor-
cycles in Europe were equipped with ABS, and by comparison 
car manufacturers have made ABS standard equipment since 
2004 which has contributed to a 49% overall decline in fatal car 
accidents in the EU.

Experts regard anti-lock braking as a huge boost to safety. For 
example, a benefi t analysis conducted for the European Com-
mission calculates that the proposed regulation would reduce the 
number of fatal motorcycle accidents by more than 5,000 over a 
10-year period.

A study presented by Vagverket, the Swedish highways authority, 
in October 2009 showed that 38% of all motorcycle accidents in-
volving personal injury and 48% of all serious and fatal accidents, 
could have been prevented with ABS. This active safety system 
allows motorcyclists to brake safely in critical situations without 
locking the wheels, and thus without having to fear an inevitable 
fall. Braking distance is also signifi cantly reduced.
The proposal is currently passing through the EU legislative proce-
dure but will likely be adopted next year. The regulation will come 
into effect from 2017.
In the U.S., the National Highway Traffi c Safety Administration has 
considered requiring ABS on new motorcycles sold in America, 
and will likely take up the issue in the near future.
ECONOMIC UPTICK HAS AMERICANS BUYING LEISURE 
PRODUCTS AGAIN
People are buying expensive leisure products again, after they 
held back during the recession. A new report from Milwaukee’s 
Robert W. Baird and Company said motorcycle sales fell by half 
during the downturn, and ATV sales were just 30% of what they 
used to be. 
But Baird analyst Craig Kennison says many consumers now have 
a brighter outlook, in spite of high unemployment and a housing 
market that continues to be depressed. He said inventories for 
new leisure items are low, and there’s a strong demand for used 
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goods. 
Kennison said Milwaukee’s Harley-Davidson Motor Co. slashed its 
production during the recession - and that drove up the prices for 
used bikes. But now, he says more folks are buying new Harleys 
with the help of trade-ins. 
And while it’s hard to prove, Kennison expects the same trend for 
cars, RV’s, and other big ticket items. He also said consumers are 
more confi dent about their personal wealth, especially after the 
Bush tax cuts were extended. Had Congress not acted this month, 
Kennison said it might have been a disaster for discretionary 
spending.
SURVEY SAYS; AGE UP, QUALITY DOWN
Bikers are getting older and they spend more at a motorcycle deal-
ership they are happy with, according to a new ownership survey 
recently released by J.D. Power and Associates. 
J.D. Power’s 13th annual U.S. Motorcycle Competitive Informa-
tion Study also reveals that motorcycle quality has dipped to 2008 
levels, with 152 problems reported per 100 motorcycles (PPM) -- 
an increase of 29 PPM. One half of owners surveyed reported that 
most of those problems (44%) are engine related, and the study 
suggests that gearshift problems, clutch chatter, and insuffi cient 
engine power have the greatest impact on overall satisfaction. 
The study cites a few no-brainers, like the fact that “Sales volumes 
and revenue of ancillary goods and services tend to be consider-
ably higher -- by an average of $957 -- at motorcycle dealerships 
that provide a highly satisfying experience vs. dealerships that do 
not.”
But the causal relationship between customer satisfaction and dol-
lars spent is less ominous than their fi ndings that the average rider 
age has risen from 40 to 49 since 2001, “an indication that many 
owners may soon exit the market”... combined with the study’s 
fi ndings that fi rst-time motorcycle buyers are on the decline, 
makes it all the more imperative that the motorcycle industry seeks 
to capture the interest of younger riders who might consider buying 
their fi rst bike.
FEWER BUSINESSES SELLING MOTORCYCLES, PARTS & 
ACCESSORIES
There are 10,428 retail outlets in the United States that conduct 
business related to motorcycles, scooters or ATVs, down by more 
than 25% from 13,973 such businesses in 2009, according to the 
Motorcycle Industry Council.
These were the principle fi ndings of the MIC 2010 Retail Outlet Au-
dit, a summary of which the council sent to its members this week. 
The audit was completed in December 2010.
The report broke down the total by the number of retailers that sell 
new major-brand vehicles -- 5,134, or 49.2% -- and the number of 
retailers not selling new vehicles, but specializing in parts, acces-
sories, apparel, used vehicles or service: 5,294, or 50.8%. 
The MIC conducted its research by collecting information from all 
the manufacturers above, as well as from the trade magazines 
Dealernews and Motorcycle Product News. Because the study’s 

sources vary from year to year, the MIC warns that comparisons 
with previous years are subject to “considerable error.”
The report further indicates that 58.8% of the new vehicle retail 
outlets carry only one of the 13 major brands. Slightly less than 
one-fi fth are dual-line outlets, and 21.9% carry three or more of the 
major brands. The total number of franchises distributed among 
the 5,134 new vehicle outlets declined 5.6% to 9,182 from 9,731 
in 2009.
NO BONES ABOUT IT
Most “experts” agree that riding motorcycles helps you to FEEL 
younger, but can riding actually make your body healthier and 
more youthful? 
A recent Medical College of Georgia study found that; “A daily 
dose of whole body vibration may help reduce the usual bone den-
sity loss that occurs with age,” on top of improving muscle strength 
and promoting weight loss... so it would appear that pulsating 
power from a motorcycle engine and the rumble of the open road 
will help aging bones get stronger.
The extrapolation isn’t entirely far-fetched, and may lead to a 
healthy new excuse to ride; “Honey, I’m taking my exer-cycle for a 
workout.”
WEIRD NEWS: CANADIAN BIKERS OUTRAGED OVER GOV-
ERNMENT SPYING
Motorcycle operators in Quebec are outraged that the province’s 
automobile insurance board hired a private PR fi rm “to spy on us” 
and gather information about the group.
The insurance board decided to monitor the group of motorcyclists 
earlier this year after learning that a coalition of angry owners 
had been formed to fi ght huge insurance rate hikes. The public 
relations fi rm National was granted a contract to investigate the ac-
tivities of the Front Commun Motocycliste, which had set up kiosks 
at a Quebec City motorcycle show. 
“They give the impression of being organized, documented and 
especially very motivated,” the fi rm stated in its two-page report 
after observing the group at the bike show. The report stated that 
the motorcycle owners were “dynamic and aggressive in their 
approach” with visitors. 
Members of the group were appalled to learn that the govern-
ment would pay a private fi rm to monitor their activities. “We are 
outraged, fl abbergasted and scandalized to learn that taxpayers’ 
money was used to spy on us. We are average taxpayers. We 
aren’t al-Qaeda,” said Éric Lessard, spokesman for the group. 
“The government is showing complete contempt for motorcycle 
owners.”
The board denied spying on the group, telling the Globe and Mail 
newspaper that “There was a lot of anger and we knew protest 
groups were being formed,” according to a spokeswoman for 
the automobile insurance board, Audrey Chaput. “We granted a 
contract to the fi rm National to go out and listen to what the groups 
were saying and to feel the pulse of the movement.” 
Motorcycle owners have protested vigorously against insurance 
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DEADLINE: 
20th of each Month 

for Articles, Ads, 
Flyers, etc.

rate increases that have doubled since 2007 for owners of average-size motorcycles and more than quadrupled for owners of high-
powered motorcycles considered more hazardous by the insurance board. 
2012 NCOM CONVENTION IN ALBUQURQUE
Mark your calendar now for the 26th annual NCOM Convention, to be held Mother’s Day weekend, May 5-8, 2012 at the Hyatt Regency 
Albuquerque located at 330 Tijeras Ave NW in Albuquerque, New Mexico.
This annual gathering will draw bikers’ rights activists from across the country to discuss topics of concern to all riders, so reserve your 
room now for the special NCOM rate of $80.00 by calling (800) 233-1234. Airport/Hotel transportation is available.
Registration fees for the NCOM Convention are $75 including the Silver Spoke Awards Banquet on Saturday night, or $40 for the Con-
vention only. All motorcyclists are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
Meetings, seminars and group discussions will focus on legislative efforts and litigation techniques to benefi t our right to ride and Free-
dom of the Road.
To pre-register, call the National Coalition of Motorcyclists at (800) 525-5355 or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
QUOTABLE QUOTE: “Political tags - such as royalist, communist, 
democrat, populist, fascist, liberal, conservative, and so forth - are 
never basic criteria. The human race divides politically into those 
who want people to be controlled and those who have no such 
desire.”
Robert Anson Heinlein (1907-1988) American author and science 
fi ction writer.
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elcoquimotorcycle@att.netExp: 3/2012

Exp: 2/2012

Exp: 3/2012

DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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Classifi eds for members are run at "No Charge". Non-member classifi eds are only $5.00. 
Call any Board Member to place a classifi ed ad. See page 2 for phone numbers

DEADLINE: 20th of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

Ford F-250 Super Duty 2009 
31,000 - 4X4, XLT, Loaded, 4 Door Crew Cab, Tow Pack-
age, awesome condition, $37,500.
Kelly Blue Book at: $39,600 Chris - 954-495-5698

FOR SALE:2006 HONDA VTX 1300R ROADSMITH 
TRIKE $18,000:HAS TWO WINDSHIELDS, (1) TOURING 
(1) SPORTING,COMES WITH TOURING BAG WITH 
BACK REST,HAS AN ALL WEATHER COVER. THIS 
TRIKE RUNS INCREDIBLY WELL! IN MINT CONDITION. 
CONTACT: Virginia Westergren 954-249-5150 OR: Art 
Westergren 954-296-6354 - Email virginiawestergren@
comcast.net

2008 Screaming Eagle 110in Dyna WideGlide 
7000 mi. *Serious Inquires only* Test rides must have MC 
endorsement, helmet or Insurance waiver. 
Cash $17,500. Please call John @ (954) 591-7912

14' Old Town Canoe - with accessories. 
$200.00 or Best Offer. Call "Bars" at: 954-567-5720

2005 H.D. DELUXE SOFTAIL BLACK- $14,995 O.B.O. 
23,300 miles, new whitewall tires, serviced in April, radio 
mount kit and wiring, windshield, runs great, screaming 
eagle pipes and accessories. Sharp Bike. Call SHER 
SMITH 954-854-0120 or MARK SMITH 954-673-9392 or 
LEARGAL35@MSN.COM for pictures and more info!!!

'92 Harley-Davidson 1200 Sportster, all Chrome. Lots 
of extras and accessories $3,500. Call Joey at: 954-587-2872

For Sale: 2 Chrome HD 3/4 Helmets, 1 with M/C Radio, 
like new $400.00 for both, 1 seat for Sportster new $60.00. 
Call Hank 954-297-4737

120 Gallon Aquarium & Homemade Heavy Duty 
Stand - All the Filter setup and 100 lbs of new Rocks
$500 or OBO. Call Terry 954-427-8091

Please advise the editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.
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ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

STANDARD
US POSTAGE 

PAID
SO. FL. FACILITY
PERMIT NO. 269

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER 
MEETINGS

February 19, 2012 - Sunday 10 am  
March 18, 2012 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321   Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.   954-434-0965
From Griffi n Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state and 
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political 
force in legislative matters concerning all 
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
level.
To promote voter registration and motivate 
members to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle 
awareness.

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954.310.4636 24/7

Come & join the ranks of those who care to be involved!


